
 

February 19, 2013 
 

 

 

The Honorable David Crum, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 512-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Crum: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2302 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2302 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2302 would require a pre-employment screening prior to offering a position of 

employment to any person at the Kansas Department of Health and Environment (KDHE) 

Laboratory.  The screening would include fingerprinting, a state and national criminal history 

record check, as well as a drug screening test.  Local and state law enforcement officers and 

agencies would assist KDHE with this requirement.  The bill would take effect upon its 

publication in the Kansas Register. 
 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2013 

SGF 

FY 2013 

All Funds 

FY 2014 

SGF 

FY 2014 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- $200 -- $300 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 Passage of HB 2302 would increase federal expenditures for the Kansas Department of 

Health and Environment by $200 in FY 2013 and $300 in FY 2014 and subsequent years.  The 

estimate is based on a cost of $100 per individual for a background check and drug screening for 

approximately two to three applicants per year.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2302 is not 

reflected in The FY 2014 Governor’s Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, KDHE  


